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President’s Message  
Shannon P. 
As I'm writing this, I'm starting Spring 
Break!  I'm so excited to have a whole 
week to sew!  Hopefully everyone 
else is getting some spring sewing 

done!  Enjoy the beautiful weather too!  
   Shop hop is coming up soon.  A huge thanks to those 
who have signed up to sell raffle tickets.  We still have 
a few spaces to fill.  
Can't wait to see your yellow challenge! 

 
Membership 
Wynne O. 
LAST CALL FOR 2014 DUES! 
The 2014 Roster will be published on April 15.  Make 
sure your name is included by paying your 2014 dues. 
 

Hospitality 
Kris L. 

If you find you are not able to bring what you 
volunteered to contribute, please call Kris L.  The 
meeting begins at 6:45 pm.  As always, please turn your 
cell phones off before the meeting.   
 

Door Prize Winners 

Lisa N. 

Quilt Shop Drawings: 
BJ’s Quilt Basket – Rosie S., Janelle R. 
Cynthia’s Sewing Center – Shannon P., Linda M. 
High Mountain Fabric – Mary Ann L., Gail G. 
Homestead Quilts – Pris B., Susan M. 
Material Girl Fabrics – Jane D., Carol S.  

Morrow’s Sewing Center – Alison B.   
Sew Many Quilts – Kris L. 
Stitchin’ Post – Janice N., Rosie W. 
Thread Dancing by Julia Jeans –  Patricia P., Jane G. 
QuiltWorks – Mary R. 
Library Drawing:  Jane L. 
Fat Quarter Drawing: Rosie W. (Feb); Wynne O. (Mar) 
 
   

Guild Officers: 
President: Shannon P. 
1st Vice President: Kim M. 
2nd Vice President: Linda G. 
Secretary: Lisa N. 
Treasurer: Jan D. 
Parliamentarian: Martha S. 
Standing Committees:   
Blog:  Kristen S. 
Challenge Quilt:  Shannon P. 
Community Quilts: Lora F., Diana L., Jean M., Jane D. 
Historian: Kathleen G.  
Hospitality: Kris L. 
Library: Julia J. 
Membership: 
   Wynne O., Erin B., Jan R., Sharon S., Julianna L. 
Newsletter: Denise M. 
Nonprofit: Jill M. 
Publicity: Martha S. 
Quilt Show: Sylvia K. and Jill M. 
Raffle Quilt Construction: Janelle R., Susan M.  
Raffle Quilt Tickets: Wynne O., Debbie A., Shannon P. 
Retreat: Suzanne H., Debbie A. 
Sunshine: Libby S. 
e-MBQG: Kristin S.  

  

 

April 14th Program: Mattie Rhoades, President of Quiltsmart 
Don’t Forget:  Nametag, Show & Tell, Monthly Food Drive Donation 

Fat Quarter Drawing & Color Challenge: Yellow 

http://mtbachelorquiltersguild.typepad.com/


 

http://mtbachelorquiltersguild.typepad.com  April 2014 Page 2 

 

Guild Library    
Julia J. 

The April raffle book is Super Swift Quilts, by Shirley 
Sandoz.  This book contains 18 easy quilt patterns with 
variations. Tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5.  There will be 
a selection of books for you to check out and you can 
return books previously checked out at the meeting.  
Thank you for your support of the Guild Library and all 
the wonderful book donations. 
New this month to our library: 
Surface Design Essentials, by Jane Davila’s 
Brave New Quilts, by Kathleen Ricketson 
   Inspired by 20th Century Art 
Hand Appliqued Quilts, by Tony Belinda Phillips 
Clever Quarters, Too, by Susan Teegarden Dissmore 
Paradise Stitched, by Sylvia Pippen  
   Sashiko & Applique Quilts 
   Still haven’t decided on you log cabin quilt for the 
challenge. Try these additional new titles: 
Star Log Cabin, by Eleanor Burns 
Corners in the Cabin, by Paulette Peters 
Log Cabin in the Round, by B. Schaffeld and B. Vickery 
The Classic American Quilt Collection, Log Cabi, a 
Rodale Quilt book. 
    If there is a book you would like to borrow please 
contact me at (541) 728-1286. You can come by to pick 
it up or I’ll be happy to bring it to the next meeting.      
   Thank you to Diane Bedford for organizing and 
updating our library! 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Jan D. 

 
 
01/01/14 Cash Balance $14,877.08 
YTD Income    $9,670.26 
YTD Expenses pd w/income ($10,419.95) 
Expensed paid w/Reserves*            $0.00 
Account Balance  $14,127.39 

 

Birthday Wishes     
Happy Birthday to All! 

Amber P.         Apr 5 
Judy H.            Apr 6 
Jan D.              Apr 10 
Sylvia K.          Apr 11 
Evelyn C.        Apr 14 
 

Jane G.           Apr 20 
Pat W.            Apr 20 
Patti S.            Apr 22 
Kris L.              Apr 25 
Marilyn U.    Apr 26 

 
Community Quilts 
Jane D., Diana L., Lora F., Jean M, Bev P. 

Thanks to everyone who came to the March 
Community Quilts gathering to work on the quilt 
project designed by Bev P.    The quilt was based on 5 
inch blocks and was pretty easy to work on.  We expect 
to receive about 10 quilts based on from this project.    
    Our next Community Quilt day is Wednesday, April 
16th.    As always we meet at Nativity Lutheran Church, 
located at the corner of SE Knott and Brosterhous.  We 
start at 11 and finish by about 2:30.    Everyone is 
welcome.   Bring your lunch, sewing machine and 
sewing supplies, and a community quilt project.    If you 
don't have a project yet, we can get you started on 
one.   Also, anyone who needs batting or a backing for 
a community quilt should come to the church on a 
Wednesday.   The first Wednesday after the monthly 
Guild meeting is officially designated Community Quilt 
day, but many of us are at the church every Wednesday 
sewing on other projects.  If you have questions, please 
contact one of us. 

Community Food Drive 

Diana L. 

At the April meeting, we will collect canned meat (tuna, 
chicken, etc.) for the Food Pantry.  In February, the 
Pantry served over 150 families—that’s over 400 
people.  It takes a lot of food and volunteer time!  We 
accept any food or monetary donations.  Thank you for 
all of your contributions. 
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Programs 
Kim M. 

Mattie Rhoades, President of Quiltsmart, located in 
Bend, will be sharing with us for our April 
program.  After being frustrated with fussy patterns, 
Mattie developed one of the first patterns printed on 
interfacing.  This quote is from her website 
Quiltsmart.com, "My goal is to make quilting fun, 
leaving behind the tedious work of the past, yet 
keeping the classic look of the quilts we all love."  Come 
see all of her great creations, and be inspired! 
Workshops 
Linda G. 

FLY AWAY, LITTLE GOOSE WORKSHOP 
Sign-ups are underway for the next Fly Away, Little 
Goose Workshop.  The workshop is based on Gail 
Garber's design and will be taught by Jill Monley.  The 
workshop will be held on Saturday, June 21, 2014 at the 
Partners-in-Care conference room (same location as 
our monthly guild meetings) from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 
p.m.  The cost will be $15.00 and includes the project 
pattern.  We currently have 30 names on the sign-up 
list.  First preference will be given to the guild members 
who were wait-listed for Jill's first Little Goose class. 

Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show  
Martha S. 

Dates to remember:  
Register your Log Cabin "Cabin Fever" challenge quilt 
and any other quilt by May 1st.   Do this online at 
www.soqs.org or see Martha for information about 
paper mailed in registration.    If you are entering the 
"Cabin Fever" quilt, choose the special category of Mt 
Bachelor Quilters on the pull down menu on the site or 
form.    It must be finished by the quilt collection time 
and delivered June 27-July 5 to Sisters at the Quilt Show 

Office. This same challenge is to be used at our own 
challenge, due at the June meeting, and in our show on 
August 17th.  
   Postcards for Wendy's Wish "Wish upon a 
Card"  juried and framed selection April 15 but more 
are welcomed up to July 1.   See the SOQS website for 
details and rules.    These are collected at the Quilt 
Show Office. 
   Quilt block contest: (See Candy W. or Susan R. for 
fabric kits) by June 15 at the Quilt Show Office. 
   Stars Over Sisters: Quilted in Honor challenge 
finished quilts are due May 31 at the Stitchin' Post.  
   We still need several volunteers for hostess duties 
and the show needs over 800 more volunteers!     Thank 
you to those who signed up at the last meeting.  I'll be 
looking for more help at the coming meetings.    This is 
a great opportunity to have a fun day while still having 
plenty of time to view the quilts around the 
town.   And, there is a special event just for volunteers 
a few days after the show that is a fabulous thank you 
from the SOQS! 

 
2014 Raffle Quilt 
Janelle R. and Susan M. 

WOW!  What a wonderful turnout for our SEW DAY of 
the 2014 Raffle Quilt.  It was a full day of paper piecing, 
pizza, and lots of concentrated sewing.  The result---
95% of the quilt piecing is completed and Janelle is busy 
putting all those segments together.  She has definite 
hopes of having the completed top to share at our next 
guild meeting!   Then off to Julia J. who has offered to 
quilt the Raffle Quilt for the guild.   
     THANK YOU to all of the members who shared in 
making the quilt---we were so pleased that over two 
dozen members came to the SEW DAY to share their 
skills and energy to build the quilt.  The day was very 
successful and we appreciate the support of the guild 
in making the quilt happen so quickly.  
     A special THANK YOU to Janelle, who had ALL the 
pieces cut, separated, and ready for piecing.  Wait until 
you see the quilt---it will be STUNNING! 

UPCOMING 
EVENTS
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QuiltWorks 
926 NE Greenwood Ave., 
Bend; 541-728-0527 
www.quiltworks.com 
QuiltWorks Gallery: The April 
Exhibits are one of our most 
exciting months with the 
Deschutes County Library’s, 
“Novel Idea” The Dog Stars. 
Over 50 quilts, based on the 
novel will be shown 
throughout the month. This is 
our fourth year to partner 
with the library. 
April First Friday Reception: 
will be April 4, from 5 to 7PM. 
Appetizers by Mary Ann, 
beverages by Dave and door 
prizes by Marilyn. Join us for 
a fun evening of food, fun, 
prizes and a fabric sale! 
April 5, Open House: There 
will be on Open House with 
refreshments on Saturday, 
April 5 continuing the 
celebration of the unveiling 
of The Dog Stars exhibit. This 
is a great opportunity to meet 
the quilters. 
Spring Classes: We are 
offering some great spring 
classes. Mary Ann’s very 
popular Aspen Forest is being 
offered again. Leotie Richards 
is doing a class on Decorative 
Fabric Bowls and this will be 
popular so sign up soon. And 

check our schedule for more 
classes. 
May Gallery: Linda 
Saukkonen will be our 
Featured Quilter in May. 
Linda has great variety to her 
body of work and we know it 
will be an inspiring exhibit. 
   Thanks for being great 
customers! 
Marilyn, Dave and the gals from 
QuiltWorks  

 
Sew Many Quilts and 
Bernina Center 
1375 SE Wilson #170, Bend 
541-385-7166  
www.sewmanyquiltsinbend.com 

Welcome Spring, we imagine 
that you are more than ready 
for it! 
   Give your sewing machine 
some TLC. Continuing for the 
rest of March we have our 
annual COA (Clean, Oil, & 
Adjust) Special. Be sure to 
take advantage of this time to 
give your machine some TLC 
at a reduced price.  
   We have recently received 
the Quilter's Garden 
Collection from Fresh Water 
Designs and it is "flying out 
the door". The color way is in 
gorgeous reds, blacks, creams 
and more. This design is from 
Bird Brain Designs. We have 
also received "Little Black 

Dress 2" collection from 
Moda. It's very elegant in 
black, gray, and cream colors. 
   There is still time to sign up 
for one or more of our Blocks 
of the Month. Just call the 
shop or check out our website 
for information. 
   The Central Oregon Shop 
Hop will be from April 24 
through April 27. It is always 
so much fun! Plan a "road 
trip" with your quilting 
girlfriends now! Make it to all 
the shops and your name will 
be entered in a drawing for a 
Bernina 530.  
Keep smiling and quilting. 
Gail, Sharon & our talented staff 
 

Stitchin’ Post 
311 W. Cascade, Sisters 
541-549-6061 
www.stitchinpost.com 
A is for April and 
Appreciation! April 17, 18, & 
19: Customer Appreciation 
Days! 
   Cheryl Malkowski is our 
featured instructor!  There 
are still a few  
spaces left in Cheryl’s 
workshops: “Doodle Quilting” 
(Thurs. April 17),  
“Still Waters” (Fri. April 18), 
and “Quilt-O-Grams” (Sat. 
April 19) 

With Thanks to our Sponsoring Shops 
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We will have Daily Demos 
10am-4pm, plus Hourly 
Specials, Refreshments, & 
Door Prizes  
Notions Demos Fri & Sat, 
11am-2pm with Carol Porter - 
Clover Education Director. 
Featured Demos: New Surface 
Designproducts! Thurs - Sat @ 
10am & 3pm 
Enter our Drawing for 
Fabulous Prizes! 
April 24 – 27: Central Oregon 
Shop Hop! 
Hours: Thursday - Saturday 
9:00 - 6:00, Sunday 11:00 - 
4:00 
Refreshments! Get your 
passport stamped. Receive a 
FREE Table Runner pattern & 
a Fat 1/8th yard of fabric   
Upcoming Classes: 
Crochet A Hat: Fridays, Apr 4 
& 11, 10-1pm 
Staple or Date Night Dress: 
Sun, Apr 6, 10-3pm 
A Little Somethin' Jacket: 
Mon, Apr 7, 9-1pm 
Peaks & Valleys Quilt: Thurs - 
Fri, Apr 10 & 11, 9-1pm 
Diamond Alley Quilt: Thurs, 
Apr 10, 4-8pm 
Beginning Machine Quilting: 
Sat, Apr 12, 10-3pm 
Scrappy Happy Purse: Tues, 
Apr 15, 10-3pm 
And so much more! Check 
our website for details. 
New Fabric Arriving in April: 
Enchantment - Loni Rossi, 
Mineral Forest – Andover,  

Modern Folkloric – Andover, 
Here Kitty, Kitty – Clothworks, 
Helen's Garden - Michael 
Miller, Feather River - Birch 
Organics, Color Me Happy – 
Moda, Le Bouquet Francais – 
Moda, Novelty Minis – 
TimelessTreasures, Basic 
Essentials- P&B, New Colors 
of Solids - Free Spirit 
The Stitchin’ Post Staff 

 
BJ's Quilt Basket 
20225 Badger Road, Bend 
541-383-4310   
www.bjsquiltbasket.com 
April Showers bring May 
flowers – can you believe it’s 
time for our Central Oregon 
Shop Hop already?!  I hope 
you are ready to start 
hopping beginning on April 
24th – 27th – we all will have 
lots of goodies for you! We, 
here at BJ’s, will also have a 
beautiful new kit available 
using our theme batik fabric 
from Anthology fabric 
company.  If you’ve never 
done a shop hop, please add 
it to your list of to-do’s for 
April – you will stop by each 
of the 7 shops on the list to 
collect your free fabric, 
pattern, and put your name in 
to possibly win even more 
great prizes from each of us, 
including a $25 & $50 gift 
card from each shop, and the 
chance to win a brand new 
Bernina 530 sewing machine 
if you complete the hop!   

   We are still taking 
registrations for our newest 
block of the month – Park 
Bench, by Jaybird Quilts. 
However, we do have a 
limited number of kits left 
available, if you have been 
thinking of joining us for this 
one, don’t delay, we’d love to 
have you! We are enjoying 
this modern quilt, and the 
possibilities of future projects 
with the two new rulers by 
Jaybird Quilts. More 
information can be found on 
our website,  
   Our instructors are finishing 
up lots of class samples for 
our Spring Classes. It seems 
like we are adding more each 
day!! We have several 
beautiful appliqué projects 
from whimsy to western, 
Norma Wells has been a busy 
gal! Evelyn is teaching a fun 
class on “Banded Baskets”. 
These would make fantastic 
gifts, or project bags. Stacy is 
also teaching a cute little Rag 
Quilt, guaranteed to keep you 
warm and cuddly for years to 
come. Pat Welsh is also 
offering Quilting 102- This 
class is a great skill builder, 
with a little bit of everything 
from flying geese, to hand 
appliqué. Limited seats left so 
call today to register!  
Keep watching our website 
for all the latest class 
information! 
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   See you at BJ’s – it’s the 
quilting place to be!   
Vicki & the Inspiration Team at 
BJ’s! 

 
Cynthia’s Sewing 
Center 
20225 Badger Road (inside 
BJ’s), Bend; 541-383-1999  
www.cynthiassewingcenter.com 

Cynthia's Sewing Center will 
host an Anita Goodesign 10th 
Anniversary Embroidery 
event on June 20 & 21st. This 
fun hands on embroidery 
event includes a special event 
pack, lunch and much 
more.  All machines fabric, 
thread and supplies provided 
by Cynthia's.  This is a great 
way to learn more about 
embroidery machines and 
the various techniques that 
can be done with these great 
machines.  Early registration 
fee is $79 before April 20th, 
$99 after.  Please call 
Cynthia's at 541-383-1999 to 
register. 
Cynthia, Jerry, Lisa, Ann, Bob,  
Kris, Elaine 

 
High Mountain Fabric 
1542 S Hwy 97, Redmond 
541-548-6909 
Stop in to see our new 
fabrics! All regular fabric is 
20% off every cut of 1/2 yard 
or more, all the time! Also 
check out our large “mark 

down” section – great 
selection of backing fabrics. 
Donna 

 
Homestead Quilts 
51425 Hwy. 97, La Pine  
541-536-2360 
www.homesteadquiltsonline.com 

We look forward to your visits 
and will be glad to help you 
with your quilting needs. 
Best from Cathy and Staff 

 
Material Girl Fabrics 
307 NW 7th St., Redmond, OR 
97756; 541-923-1600   
www.material-girl-fabrics.com 

Check out our new location! 
All new fabric can be seen on 
the website and Facebook.   
Leslie and Alex  

 
Morrows Sewing & 
Vacuum Center 
304 NE 3rd St., Bend   
541-382-3882  
www.morrowsewingandvacuum.com 

We look forward to your visit. 
Happy Sewing---Karen      

 
The Quilt Shack 
1211 NW Madras Hwy, 
Prineville; 541-447-1338 
www.thequiltshack.com 

You can go to the website for 
more information. Hope to 
see you soon. 
Rhonda, Family & Friends 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

http://mtbachelorquiltersguild.typepad.com/
http://www.cynthiassewingcenter.com/
tel:541-383-1999
http://www.homesteadquiltsonline.com/
http://www.material-girl-fabrics.com/
http://www.morrowsewingandvacuum.com/
http://www.thequiltshack.com/


 

http://mtbachelorquiltersguild.typepad.com April 2014 Page 7 

 

   

APRIL 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  1 2 3 
 

4 
QuiltWorks 
First Friday 
5-7pm 

5 
BJ’s First 
Saturday 

6 7             
 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
MBQG 
Program  

15 16 
Community 
Quilts 
11a-3p 

17 
Stitchin Post 
Customer 
Appreciation 
17th, 18th, 
19th  

18 19 
Reception at 
Sunriver 
Lodge 

20 21 22 
 

23 24 
Central 
Oregon 
Shop Hop 

25 
Central 
Oregon Shop 
Hop 

26 
Central 
Oregon Shop 
Hop 

27 
Central 
Oregon Shop 
Hop 

28 
 

29 30 
Register 
your Quilts 
by May 1st  

   

 

 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THESE UPCOMING EVENTS! 
¶ Sunriver Lodge Betty Gray Gallery: A show of UFO (unfinished objects) quilts by a group 

representing the Mountain Meadow Quilters, with quilts honoring the late Judy Hopkins, through 
May 15, 17600 Center Drive.  A reception will be held on April 19th, for details call 541.382.9398. 

¶ June 21, 2014: MBQG Workshop with Jill Monley 

¶ July 12, 2014:  Sisters Outdoor Quilt Show 

¶ August 16, 2014:  MBQG Quilt Show 

¶ September 2014: MBQG: Nancy Lee Chong, teaching needleturn appliqué.   

¶ October 2014:  MBQG: Sandra Bruce, an art quilter, class on interpreting photos into quilts.   
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